Beginning the Journey:  Introductory Letter for Writing Assessment 

Electronically Mailed, August 2007

Greetings from the Evergreen Writing Center!

If you are receiving this email it is because you have signed up for the Beginning the Journey Program. As part of this program, we are asking you to write a short essay that will allow you to take a close look at your history as a writer and connect you with one of the most valuable writing resources on campus: the Writing Center. 

Writing at Evergreen is not like writing at other colleges. There are no English 101 composition classes taking you through the hoops. Most programs are writing intensive, and require writing of many kinds, from traditional academic research papers to more personal response papers, seminar papers, journals, and of course, you will be writing your own evaluations, as well as evaluations for your faculty and your programs. The evaluations of your progress here become permanent parts of your transcripts. Naturally, you will want your writing to shine. 

The Writing Center believes that each person has something unique to say, a unique way to say it and to write it. Writing is personal, but you don't have to do it alone. Tutors are here to help you uncover your own process and your own voice and style, while achieving academic excellence. Writers meet with tutors to have conversations about their assignments, their goals, their ideas, and their writings. Each conversation is different for each assignment, each writer, each tutor, and is tailor-made by the participants in it. 

We would like to begin a conversation with you. As an introduction, we would like you to write us a short essay about your relationship with writing (due September 4, 2007, prompt attached). Early in the quarter, you and a tutor will meet over this essay, and together you will talk about what writing means and can mean to you, and together you will derive a writing plan that will enhance your writing, both for your schoolwork and for yourself. 

This essay is not to "place" you or put you in a box. Just the opposite: it is designed to give us an understanding of your unique relationship with writing. You will not be compared with other students. 

Please take this piece of writing seriously, but keep your sense of fun. This is an exploration, not a test. This essay will not only be the basis of your conversation with a tutor come September, but it will also serve as a benchmark for you to look back on periodically during your time writing at Evergreen.

We know it's summer so this shouldn't be too intensive, but we also know that you are excited about your future at Evergreen, so we hope this will be stimulating and give you food for thought. We look forward to reading your writing, and to meeting with you. You are embarking on an exciting journey at Evergreen, and we hope to become one of the places you are most comfortable in along the way. Please feel free to call us (Victoria and Matt) at the Writing Center: 360-867-6420. 
Sincerely,
Matt Kreiling and Victoria Larkin
First-Year Writing Program
Evergreen Writing Center 

Sandy Yannone
Director of the Writing Center and Member of the Faculty

Eddy D. Brown
Academic Dean for First-Year Programs and Student Academic Development
